North Kyme Parish Council

Minutes

Date: Wednesday 14 th	Venue: North Kyme	Time: 7.30 p.m.
January 2015	Village Hall	

Present: Cllr G Pout (Chairman) Cllr G Panton Cllr G Bailey
Cllr R Wright Cllr J Dring Cllr G Everard Cllr A Yeomans

In attendance: K Handley (Clerk)

District Councillor Powell District Councillor Ogden

Parishioners: 0

111/12/15 Apologies None

112/12/15 Chairman's Opening address:

Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and hoped all had had a good Christmas.

113/12/15 Minutes

The notes were accepted as a true and accurate record and proposed by Cllr G Bailey and seconded by Cllr G Everard.

114/12/15 Declarations of Interest

No interests were declared

115/12/15 Feedback on action points;

- Street lighting- still an issue with street light no.20 Clerk to report again
- LRSP- the Chairman informed the meeting that the signs had arrived-4x 30 mph and 2 x40mph. Chairman said he would organise fitting these to the lampposts. Still waiting for the reactive sign to be delivered.

116/12/15 Planning applications

None received

117/12/15 Financial report

The clerk informed the meeting that after all cheques which had been approved had cleared the Lloyds account would have a balance of £436.03.

Cllr A Yeomans asked for clarification as to the amount donated to the Village Hall for the alarm system-was it £1000 or £1080?

The clerk said it should be £1080.

118/12/15 Precept

The clerk informed the Councillors of the figures she had received from Neil Christian regarding the Precept for North Kyme. The precept would be £6,699.87 and the grant to be paid would be £150.16. Total received would be £6,850.03.

The Councillors agreed that this was sufficient and the clerk was asked to send the above precept request to NKDC.

119/12/15 Clerk's correspondence

- Information from District Councillor Ogden regarding health care in Lincolnshire-information shared with Councillors
- NKDC substance misuse and reducing crime and disorder-information shared with Councillors

North Kyme Parish Council

120/12/15 Issues from the Public Forum

- Cllr R Wright suggested that a defibrillator could be purchased for the village. The Chairman asked Cllr Wright to investigate this further.
- Cllr G Panton commented that pot holes were re-appearing and the junction at Ferry Lane had been on the list for this financial year. Clerk asked to contact Rowan and establish a date for this to be repaired as the end of the financial year is approaching.
- District Councillor Ogden informed the Councillors that NKDC would be meeting to discuss a possible rise in the Council Tax.

121/12/15 Date and time of next meetingThe next meeting will be on Wednesday 11th February 2015 at 7.30 p.m.

122/12/15 Close of meeting

Meeting closed at 8.23 p.m.